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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS 

Happy 99th birthday to the Emory 

University Woman’s Club!! 

Our next meeting, February 27th, will be 

our 99th birthday celebration! 

 Our speaker will be none other 

than our own Margaret Foust, and…. 

 There are rumors of cake! 

We had planned to report on Scrumptious 

Saturday, but unfortunately, seasonal 

illness reared its ugly head at the last 

minute and we had to cancel our plans. 

Please get enough rest and wash your 

hands! 

Who out there has a nice singing voice? 

We have a special request for anyone that 

can lead us in a short song at the meeting. 

Please let Lex or Dee know if you are 

willing! (Lex’s singing voice would clear 

the room!) 

Our intrepid Field Trip Mavens, Carolyn 

Arakaki and Jackie Walker, are planning 

a trip to SCAD for the “Guo 

Pei:  Couture Beyond” exhibition 

on Friday, 23 February. Details are 

shown in this newsletter 
 
 (Continued on next column) 
 

If you are interested in the trip, please RSVP 

by Wednesday the 21st so that Jackie will have 

time to contact SCAD and request an 

additional docent. jacquelinewalker@mac.com 

 

Hope to see you all at our next meeting 

Dee Zesiger and Lex Gilbert 

 

February 27 meeting.  Speaker: Margaret 

Foust- Mother of Five. Math Teacher, 

Photographer and Past EUWC President. 

“Thirteen Years in Community” (Koinonia 

Partners) 

Hostesses:. Elaine Noe and Mary Emma 

McConaughey 

 

mailto:jacquelinewalker@mac.com
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Koinonia_Farm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Koinonia_Farm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

 

Feb 27          Membership meeting 

Margaret Foust: 

Thirteen Years in Community 

 

March 27      Membership meeting 

Sara Elizabeth Macdonald: 

Fellowship Recipient 

 

April 24         Membership meeting 

Melissa Forgey: 

An Overview of the DeKalb 

History Center and the History 

of the Houston Mill House 

 

May 1            Spring Luncheon  
 
 

            Share the Care for February 

 
 

This month we will be remembering Our 

House.  They are trying to break the chains 

of homelessness, an enormous task.  Our 

House provides a range of services 

including early childhood education, an 

emergency shelter.  The families who will 

be setting up households are in need of 

cleaning supplies, eg 409 or your favorite 

brand, bleach, disinfectant wipes.  Make 

checks payable to Our House.  

  

The folks at Nicholas House were so very 

happy to receive the cleaning supplies and 

cash donations.  You probably have 

received a thank you note from 

them.  Memory is fading right now.  I think 

we gave about $200 in cash. 

 

 

You have made a difference in the lives of 

so many in our city.  Anyone who has 

information about WellSpring, please 

contact me. 
 

Field Trip 

We have had a surprisingly good response to this field 

trip suggestion.  We have RSVP’s from 12 women and 

the possibility of another 4-5 

The scoop:  we have an appointment with a docent 

at NOON on Friday, February 23.  Because we are in a 

group, we get a $5 discount which I believe makes the 

ticket $3.  We will car pool from the HMH 

at 11:00.   We will remain in the area after our 45-60 

min tour for a late lunch.  Should we have several 

women who wish to return directly following the tour, 

they can drive a separate car from HMH. 
  
If you are interested in the trip, please RSVP 

by Wednesday the 21st so that Jackie will have time to 

contact SCAD and request an additional docent. 
 
Jackie Walker 
jacquelinewalker@mac.com 
 

mailto:jacquelinewalker@mac.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTEREST GROUPS 

 
Friday Morning Book Club:   Book Club we will be meeting on the February 23 at Peggy Brann’s home 

at 10 am.  Dee Zeisger will lean the discussion of The New Jim Crow by Michelle Alexander. Contact: 

Margaret Foust 

First Thursday PM Book Club. The March 1 session of our Book Club will meet at 12:30 pm .  Joanie E 

will lead the discussion of The Girl in the Red Coat by Kate Hamer.    Looking ahead to the April 5 

meeting,  we will discuss My Own Country by Abraham Verghese.   For information about this group, 

please contact Joanie Edmondson at 404-325-1432. 

Contract Bridge groups meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill Recreation 

Center (340 McConnell Dr.) from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. We bring our own lunch and beverage, and the 

hostess provides dessert. This is party bridge at its most fun. We hope that you can join us. For more 

information, contact: Missy Cody or Mary Portier. 

Tuesday Tastings:  meet with friends for lunch at neighborhood restaurants on the 3rd Tuesday of the 

month. contact: Nicole Mills 

 

Lunch and a movie: join members for a movie and conversation 

 

Handwork Group: (Quilting, Knitting, Beading etc.) We meet at 2:00 PM on the 2nd Thursday of each 

month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Road Decatur. Contact: Barbara Froehlich 

 

Field Trips: Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker have volunteered to establish an interest group.  Field 

trips will be planned throughout the year.   Carolyn and Jackie have several ideas of activities we would 

find interesting and enjoyable.  Please reach out to them with your suggestions as well. 

 
 

tel:(404)%20325-1432


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                January Meeting  

 

   

           

                             

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

List of projects 

 

Share the Care 

Each month members support a local charity through donation of goods and financial 

assistance. 

 

Scholarships 

The EUWC has established three endowed scholarships which are awarded annually: the 

Memorial Graduate Research Award, Rollins School of Public Health Scholarship and the 

Arts Scholarship. 

 

EUWC Memorial Library Fund 

The club makes an annual donation to the fund at Woodruff Library in honor of recently 

deceased members. 

 

Volunteer Work 

Members are regular volunteers for  

organizations such as Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta, CASA and  

Amani Women’s Center 
 

 

Lex Gilbert and our speaker Darrell Neill, 

PhD 

 

Donna Pollet and Rosalie Cooper 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017-2018 EUWC Officers 
 

  

Presidents Dee Zesiger & Lex Gilbert dszesiger@gmail.com, 
justforlex@gmail.com  

1st VP Membership Teri Hopkin thopkin@aol.com  

2nd VP Yearbook Joanie Edmondson Edmondson2000@comcast.net  

3rd VP Newsletter Barbara Froehlich bjfroeh@emory.edu  

Recording Secretary Jackie Walker jacquelinewalker@mac.com  

Treasurer Martha Catherwood marthacatherwood@juno.com  

Parliamentarian Louise Freer Llf24@bellsouth.net  

Committee Chairs   

Achievement Award Sharon Gunn sharonmgunn@gmail.com  

Anniversary Dinner   

Archives Cheryl Murphy, Barbara Hund, 
Carol Penn 

Seamurph73@aol.com 
barbaramhund@gmail.com 
Cnpenn73@bellsouth.net  

Carney Endowment Committee Ann Marie Factor & Louise 
Freer 

amfactor@comcast.net  
llf24@bellsouth.net  

Corresponding Secretary Teri Hopkin thopkin@aol.com  

Egleston Gift Shop Kay Nicolaysen kaynicolaysen@yahoo.com  

Field Trips Jackie Walker and Carolyn 
Arakaki 

jacquelinewalker@mac.com 
cnarakaki2@gmail.com 

Finance Martha Catherwood & Joanie 
Edmondson 

marthacatherwood@juno.com  
edmondson2000@comcast.net  

Graduate Fellowship Bette Walton & Barbara Hund elizabethwalton@mac.com  
barbaramhund@gmail.com  

Hospitality Dorothy Chitwood and Carolyn 
Roper 

 

Hostesses Phyllis Gareis and Missy Cody pgareis@bellsouth.net 
mmcody50@gmail.com  

 

Linda Size and Elaine Noe 

 

 

Dorothy Chitwood and Barbara 

Hund 
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Long Range Planning Joanie Edmondson and Rosalie 
Cooper 

Edmondson2000@comcast.net  
maxrosalie@gmail.com  

Member Communication Martha Catherwood marthacatherwood@juno.com  

Memorial Library Fund Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn Seamurph73@aol.com  

Oxford Liaison Carol Penn Cnpenn73@bellsouth.net  

Photography Joanie Edmondson, Sharon 
Gunn, Louise Freer and Susan 

Neel  

Edmondson2000@comcast.net      

Programs Judith Piat & Donna Holladay judithgrace@earthlink.net 
dhholladay@mac.com  

Publicity   

Scholarships Rosalie Cooper & Vanessa 
Wardi 

maxrosalie@gmail.com 
vwardi@bellsouth.net 

Share the Care Cheryl Murphy & Alma Owens Seamurph73@aol.com 
alma@owensemail.com  

Spring Luncheon Bette Walton, Judy Michna + 
Cynthia Smith, Carol Hawley 

elizabethwalton@mac.com 
judmichna@gmail.com  
 

Tuesday Tastings Nicole Mills  

Graphic Design Bev Gunderson bagunde@emory.edu 

Webmaster Susan Neel sneel@gsu.edu  

100th Year Committee Judy Michna, Cheryl Murphy judmichna@gmail.com , 
seamurph73@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Request from Terri Hopkin 

Do you know if a member who is 

ill?  Injured?  In need of a little cheering 

up? A member’s death? Death in a 

member’s family?  Please contact me so 

that I may correspond with her on behalf of 

the membership. Reach me at 

thopkin@ aol.com. Please phone or text 

to 404-617-5172.   Thanks!  Teri Hopkin 

New address for Lex Gilbert 

New address: 
 
1624 Brockett Rd., Tucker, GA 30084 
 
email: justforlex@gmail.com (remove le
x.gilbert@att.net) 
 
phone numbers remain the same. 
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 “The African Experience” at the Amani Center (one of the groups we support) Saturday evening, 
February 10 was attended by Jackie Walker. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

Name    

 

Address, including PO Box    

. 

Telephone    Email     

 

 

Spouse’s Name (if any) Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes No    

 

 

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)      If 

you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? Yes  No    

 

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $32.00 ($30 for dues $2 for mailing the 

yearbook) to Martha Catherwood, 2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUWC Membership Form 2017– 2018 

 


